

654 Glover Road, Hudson, WI 54016 Phone 715-425-2665 Fax 715- 425-2551

http://www.townoftroy.org

Town Hall Office Hours: Monday through Thursday, 9 AM to 12:30 PM *Recycle Center Hours*: Tuesdays & Thursdays – 1:00 PM to 6:30 PM & Saturdays – 8:00 AM to 12:30 PM

November General Election

The November General Election will be held on **Tuesday November 3rd, 2020**. The Town of Troy has one polling place, the Troy Town Hall, located at 654 Glover Road. The polls are open Statewide from 7:00 AM to 8:00 PM.

••WISCONSIN REQUIRES A PHOTO ID TO VOTE••

What to Expect at the Polling Place

State It

As always, you'll need to state your full name and address for the election official who checks you in. They'll check your information in the poll book. Understandably, some people are uneasy about announcing their name in public, but it is the law, and it helps ensure openness in elections.

Show It

Next, it's time to show your photo ID. That way, poll workers can compare your face to your photo and confirm that you really are you. The address on your ID doesn't have to be current. And the name on your ID doesn't need to be an exact match for your name in the poll book. (So, Richards who go by Rich, Bobs who are also Roberts and Susans with IDs that say Sue can relax.) Of course, there are certain requirements. Your ID should look like you, even if you've colored your hair, shaved your beard or lost some weight.

Sign It

Finally, you'll sign the poll book (unless a physical disability prevents it). Your signature or mark should go right next to your name and address. Now you're ready to vote.

For information on acceptable forms of Photo ID go to bringit.wi.gov or call 1-866-VOTE-WIS

For voting by absentee ballot and more election information, see page 2

Budget Hearing and Special Town Meeting

There will be a public hearing on the 2021 proposed budget on **Tuesday**, **November 17**th, **2020 at 7:00 PM** via Zoom. The Zoom link will be posted on the town website <u>townoftroy.org</u>. A special town meeting to approve the tax levy will follow the public hearing.

Inside This Issue:

Absentee Ballot	page 2
Dog License application	page 2
Parks & Rec Report	page 3
Ambulance Service Update	page 4

Voting By Absentee Ballot

It's Easy and Saves You Time On Election Day!

In Wisconsin, you do not need a reason to vote absentee. With a high voter turnout expected and the Covid-19 pandemic that we are now living in, voting by absentee ballot is a good option for voters to avoid crowds and save time. We are encouraging voters to vote absentee and have added office hours to make *in person absentee voting* more accessible.

You can personally go to the Troy Town Hall at 654 Glover Road, Hudson WI, provide Photo ID, and vote an absentee ballot during the following hours for casting an absentee ballot:

Starting October 20th

Tuesday-Thursday 9 AM -12:30 PM

Week of October 26th

Monday-Friday 9 AM - 5 PM +Tuesday, October 27th 7 AM - 9 AM

+Wednesday October 28th 5 PM - 7 PM

Saturday, October 31th

10 AM -12 PM

Voter Registration

ARE YOU NEW TO THE AREA?
DID YOU RECENTLY TURN 18?
DO YOU HAVE A CHANGE OF NAME OR
ADDRESS?

If you answered **YES** to any of these questions, a new voter registration form must be completed in order for you to vote. The registration form can be found on the town website <u>townoftroy.org</u> (click on the "Election Information" link on the home page).

Please note: Every registration (new or change of name or address) MUST include proof of residence or it will not be processed! Acceptable forms of proof are listed on the application form.

Dogs need to be licensed in our Town

Please cut out and use the form below to license your dog, send with the appropriate payment and a copy of the rabies certificate for each dog. Mail to the town at the address noted. Thank you for being a responsible pet owner!

ST. CROIX COUNTY DOG LICENSE APPLICATION				PAYMENT DUE BY JANUARY 31 \$5.00 late fee per dog after April 1 Make checks payable to: Town of Troy 654 Glover Rd Hudson, WI 54016 (715) 425-2665	
Owner's Name: Address:					
DOG NAME					
COLOR					
BREED					
MALE	\$20.00				
NEUTERED MALE	\$10.00				
FEMALE	\$20.00				
SPAYED FEMALE	\$10.00				
VET NAME					
DATE RABIES VACINE GIVEN:					
DATE EXP:					
Office use: Tag # Assign	ned				

Parks and Recreation Report-Cove Boat Ramp

Located at 306A Cove Road.

Hours of Operation: 6:00 AM to 9:30 PM daily.

Permit Fees: Residents of Troy, \$6.00 Daily Fee; \$50.00 Annual Fee.

Non Town of Troy residents: \$8.00 Daily Fee; \$80.00 Annual Fee.

Annual stickers for use of Cove Boat Ramp can be purchased at the Troy Town Hall and the Town Recycling Center during regular business hours or by mail. Permits are required year-round.

Glover Park

Located at 428 Glover Road. No daily use fee. *Hours of Operation:* 8:00 AM to 1/2 hour after sunset daily.

Amenities include a playground area, two pavilions, one with a community kitchen and modern restrooms, ball fields, native prairie garden, pollinator garden and a 2.5-mile trail system with shelters and benches. Contact the Town Clerk's office to reserve the pavilion and/or other facilities; deposit required and fees may apply.

Pemble's Access

Located at 193 Glenmont Road. Parking is limited. No daily use fee.

Hours of Operation: Memorial Day through Labor Day, Pemble's Access is open daily from 10 AM to 1/2 hour after sunset. Before Memorial Day in May, and after Labor Day in September, Pemble's Access is open Saturdays and Sundays, from 11 AM to ½ hour after sunset. Facilities include a portable restroom. Please respect the parking rules and park boundaries.

This is the official publication of the Town of Troy. Comments about this newsletter or suggestions may be directed to your elected Town Officials:

Town Board:

Dan Pearson (Chair) – 715-425-9488 Jan Cuccia – 715-425-1457 Jason Kjos – 715-426-5095 Lowell Enerson – 507-276-4521 Ray Knapp – 715-381-0154

Stay Informed: Subscribe to the Town of Troy Updates

Have you signed up to get updates about what is going on throughout Troy? Get an email about News & Notices, Meeting dates, emergency closures, and many other updates by subscribing on the website townoftroy.org

Big improvements at Glover Park

The Park Board is pleased to report that the Town has received a matching grant from the DNR (Recreational Trails Act) and used it to restore and upgrade Eagle Trail, Eagle Pass and Red Tail Cutoff. Completed in July, visitors are enjoying brisk hikes on wider trails and compacted aggregate.

A pickleball court just north of the new community building replaces what was formerly the volleyball court. The paved area is now painted and striped for those who would like to bring a net, racket and balls to play. Future plans include fencing the court and adding a lock box for nets and other accessories.

New picnic tables, including an "accessible table" for wheelchairs are in place at the new West Pavilion.

New dugouts have been built at both ball fields, thanks to a collaboration between the Town of Troy and the Hudson and River Falls youth ball organizations.

All parks have been posted with "Use at Your Own Risk" signs due to the COVID 19 pandemic. The kitchen in the community building was not open to rent this season due to the pandemic, but we hope that we can open it next season. We will continue to monitor the situation and follow CDC and county guidelines during the pandemic.

Please follow social distancing, wear masks as appropriate, and be respectful of others.

Political and Campaign Yard Signs Are Prohibited In The Right Of Way!

If displaying a political/campaign yard sign, please use care to place it on your private property and outside of the Right Of Way, which starts typically 33 feet from the center of the road.

Ambulance Service Update

If you are presently served by the River Falls Ambulance you may notice a change in November. Allina Health EMS will take over the ambulance operation that was provided by the City of River Falls. The City of River Falls and Allina EMS have worked together for years and Allina currently provides physician oversight of the ambulance service. Troy residents should not notice much difference other than the ambulance will be rebranded as Allina Health. Also, nearly all current RF staff have indicated they will work for Allina.

If you are served by Lakeview Ambulance Service, which took over the Hudson City Service you may also notice a service change. During the second quarter of 2020 these ambulances were moved from downtown Hudson to the Hudson Hospital. This puts the service closer to Troy and this should result in faster EMS response times.



Longtime employee, Gary Parent, passed away unexpectedly on the morning of June 29. Gary will be greatly missed.

Help Stop the Spread of Germs!

*Wash Your Hands

*Watch Your Distance

*Wear Your Mask

Forwarding Service Requested

Town Of Troy
654 Glover Road
Mudson, WI 54016

Bulk Rate U.S. Postage Permit No. 103 River Falls, WI 54022